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From: Wooden, Daniel D
To: amhswank@gmail.com
Cc: Holt, Michael J
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Complaint re: Nava Ranch PLN-2021-17162, APN# 107-106-006: 5/5/2022 Planning

Commission Item
Date: Wednesday, May 04, 2022 3:56:21 PM

Hello Allen,

We received the attached letter with your concerns about access to the King Range National
Conservation Area (NCA) using the Smith-Etter road,  from the Wilder ridge road.
I appreciate your concern for the mission of BLM and need for public access to public lands. 
The BLM has also expressed concerns about the expansion of approved project PLN12657-SP
primarily based on impacts to public access and and the resource values of the NCA.

In this particular case, I am afraid there is some confusion as to  how one accesses BLM lands
using the Smith-Etter road.  The gate in your photo is, in fact, a privately owned gate on a
private road  called the Landergren Rd, which leads to access to APN# 107-106-006. The
nearest BLM public access road is Smith-Etter Rd approximately 1/4 mile north of Landergen
Rd. along Wilder Ridge Rd.  

Smith-Etter Rd does have a different gate and is subject to seasonal closures in the wet winter
and spring months,  typically Nov 1 - May 1.   That gate was recently opened and there is
public access to the King Range NCA using the Smith-Etter road.  Our Employees have
accessed the BLM lands using this route as recently as last week.   This kind of confusion is
related to the concerns we have already expressed to the county for consideration in the
permit expansion.

If you have additional concerns about accessing the King Range NCA, please feel free to  to
Mike Holt, King Range NCA Manager at (707)986-5402 or mholt@blm.gov.

Thanks for your concern.

DW

Dan Wooden 
Field Manager, Detailed
Assistant Field Manager - Resources
Arcata Field Office
Bureau of Land Management
1695 Heindon Road, Arcata CA. 95521



707-825-2351 (office)
707-498-7263 (cell)
dwooden@blm.gov

From: Melinda Swank <amhswank@gmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, April 30, 2022 3:33 PM
To: rbohn@co.humboldt.ca.us <rbohn@co.humboldt.ca.us>; mbushnell@co.humboldt.ca.us
<mbushnell@co.humboldt.ca.us>; BLM_CA_Web_AR <BLM_CA_Web_AR@blm.gov>;
BLM_CA_Web_KR <BLM_CA_Web_KR@blm.gov>
Cc: planningclerk@co.humboldt.ca.us <planningclerk@co.humboldt.ca.us>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Complaint re: Nava Ranch PLN-2021-17162, APN# 107-106-006: 5/5/2022
Planning Commission Item
 

TO:   First District Supervisor Rex Bohn; 2nd District Supervisor MIchelle Bushnell; Bureau
of Land Management Arcata Field Manager Molly Brown; and Bureau of Land Management
King Range Area Manager Michael Holt

CC: Humboldt County Planning Commission Planning Clerk

FROM: Allen Swank, Resident: Fortuna CA

REGARDING: Nava Ranch, LLC: Honeydew Area Record Number PLN-2021-17162 (filed
4/15/2021) Special Permit for expansion of approved project PLN12657-SP

Attached please find a letter and supporting photographs relative to the Nava Ranch proposal
for consideration at the May 5, 2022 Planning Commission Meeting.  This information was
submitted to the Planning Commission Clerk on April 28, 2022.

Respectfully,

Allen Swank
Fortuna CA








